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Updated URL - termination of pregnancy online notification system 

Dear GPs, peak bodies and NSW termination of pregnancy providers 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support in providing access to safe abortion care in NSW.  

In accordance with the Abortion Law Reform Act 2019, a medical practitioner who performs 
a termination of pregnancy must notify the NSW Health Secretary NSW within 28 days.  

I am writing to inform you that the URL to the NSW Health online notification system has 
been updated following a recent system outage that occurred between 31 January and 5 
February 2025. 

The online notification of termination of pregnancy form is now available at: 

- https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/notify-abortion  

Please ensure that your local policy documents and bookmarks are updated to the new 
URL.  

More information is available on the NSW Health website Information about pregnancy 
options for health professionals and the NSW Health Policy Directive Framework for 
Termination of Pregnancy in New South Wales (PD2021_018). 

If you would like further information, please contact Jess Moran, Director Maternity Policy 
and Strategy, Health and Social Policy Branch, NSW Ministry of Health at MOH-
MaternityandNewborn@health.nsw.gov.au 

 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Scott McLachlan 
A/Deputy Secretary, Health System Strategy and Patient Experience 
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